
 

 
 

September 2023 Prayer Letter 
           

       Family Update:  
 

 

                                                         Soul Winning: 

     

                Teen Camp:  

 
 

  
 

Prayer Requests: 

- Pray for the church plant, Victory Baptist Church of Zinguedesse 

- Pray for those teens who made decisions for the Lord  

- Pray for stability in the region in West Africa so that we are able to 

continue to work to see churches planted 

 

        Our family is doing well thank you so much 

for all those who have been praying for our safety.  

Parker turned 5 in August.  Both the kids are 

growing like weeds and doing well.  They will be 

starting back school this month.  Last month the 

whole family got typhoid fever but we have all 

completely recovered and are doing much better 

now.   

 Bro Keith Shumaker has been 

working extremely hard to get his Base 

Camp project ready to host camp this 

year.   This project will be used for 

camps, conferences, Bible college, and 

Pastor training.  Bro Keith was able to 

get the girl's dorms done just in time for 

camp. This year we were able to hold 2 

different camps.  The first one was for 

college and career-age young people over 

18, and the second camp was for those 

13-17.  Our church was able to bring a 

good group to both camps.  We had one 

teen from our church accept Christ as 

his Savoir and many others make 

decisions for the Lord.  God really 

helped and blessed this year’s camps! 

          We have been diligently working to 

strengthen our soul-winning ministry at 

our church plant.  Every Saturday 

morning, we spend about 3 hours going 

door to door in our community, inviting 

people to church and evangelize.  We 

usually have about 15 people that come to 

help each week.  We now have 6 people 

who are fully trained to share the gospel 

and are working to train the others. 


